
CITY AND BOROUGH OF JUNEAU, ALASKA 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED CHANGE TO REGULATIONS 
Commercial Passenger Vehicle Regulation 20 CBJAC 40 

 
 
Purpose:  
The Commercial Passenger Vehicle (CPV) regulations provide for vehicle inspections and the 
Class B endorsement.  This proposed regulation amends 20 CBJAC 40.430 Vehicle inspections 
and 20 CBJAC 40.530 Class B endorsement as follows. 
 
Existing Regulation with Proposed Change: 
 
20 CBJAC 40.430 Vehicle inspections. 

 
(a) Mechanical inspections. Prior to issuance of a vehicle approval of any commercial 
passenger vehicle under the provisions of this chapter, the vehicle shall be thoroughly examined, 
inspected, and approved as safe by a mechanic certified by the National Institute of Automotive 
Services Excellence or, vehicle manufacturer certification that matches the manufacturer of the 
vehicle getting inspected. This section (20 CBJAC 40.430) does not apply to a bus subject to and 
in compliance with commercial motor vehicle statutes and regulations of the State of Alaska. 
… 
 
20 CBJAC 40.530 Class B endorsement. 
 
(a) A Class B endorsement shall authorize operation of one or more commercial passenger 
vehicles subject to the following conditions:  
 

(1) A Class B vehicle may be endorsed as a tour, shuttle, or limousine. This provision 
does not apply to vehicles owned, operated, or contracted by a cruise line or airline when 
transporting the cruise line's or airline’s own passengers.  

… 
 
Summary: 
The Commercial Passenger Vehicle (CPV) regulations provide for vehicle inspections. This 
proposed regulation allows vehicle manufacturer certification that matches the manufacturer of 
the vehicle inspected.  Additionally, the proposed regulation relating to Class B endorsement 
provides a new exemption of vehicles owned, operated, or contracted by an airline when 
transporting the airline’s own passengers.  The proposed regulation can be viewed at:  
https://juneau.org/law-department/cbj-regulations  
 
Public Comments Requested by June 30, 2022: 
A public hearing will not be held. Comments may be submitted in writing by June 30, 2022 to 
the CPV Administrator at the Juneau Police Department: SKDolan@juneaupolice.com or to 
the City Manager’s office at 155 South Seward Street, Juneau AK 99801.  
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